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PREFACE 

This Report and its accompanying fourteen inventory 
volumes and seventeen base maps together form the end 
product of a $99,980 contract (CX1600-9-0005) between 
the National Park Service and Shepley Bulfinch 
Richardson and Abbott. The purpose of this contract 
was to inventory and begin an architectural and socio­
economic interpretation of the cultural resources of 
the Lowell Historic Preservation District and the 
Lowell National Historical Park as represented by the 
895 individual properties which exist in the District 
and Park. 

The project commenced in March, 1979, and was complet­
ed in January, 1980. To SBRA's knowledge, no other 
cultural resources inventory of similar depth and 
magnitude has ever been undertaken particularly in 
such a brief time span. Such pioneering work as that 
of the Cambridge (Massachusetts) Historical Commission 
and of the Vieux Carre project in New Orleans, 
Louisiana extended over a number of years. 

That this project was successfully completed is entire­
ly due to many dedicated people in Lowell, on the 
SBRA staff and at the National Park Service. 

Among the latter, special thanks are due to Francis 
P. McManamon and to Bronwyn Krog, who acted almost 
like a member of the SBRA team and without whom the 
project could not have succeeded, as well as to 
Ramon A. Cintron, Contracting Officer, whose under­
standing of the problems involved in the project went 
beyond normal expectation. 

In Lowell, the people who deserve special mention are 
the hundreds of owners of the properties being sur­
veyed who were understanding and went out of their way 
to be helpful; there are so many of these that to 
mention one would be a disservice to others. At Boott 
Mills, Melvin Lezberg generously made the Locks and 
Canals archive and much of his time available, and 
Roland LaRochelle was constantly helpful. At the 
University of Lowell's Alumni-Lydon Library, Martha 
Mayo, Librarian of Special Collections, was especially 
helpful as well as tolerant of researchers turning the 
place upside down. And Edward Harley and Robert 


